From the Office of the Minister



NETHERLEIGH MASSEY AVENUE BELFAST BT4 2JP Tel: 028 90 529452

Fax: 028 90 529452

Text Relay:18001 028-9052-9452 E Mail:private.office@detini.gov.uk Our Ref: DETI SUB 318/2014

Joe Byrne MLA Northern Ireland Assembly Room 322 Parliament Buildings Stormont BELFAST BT4 3XX

16 June 2014

Dear Joe

During Assembly Questions on 3 June, you asked me about the Terex manufacturing expansion project in Tyrone.

This project, which was approved by Invest NI in March 2013, intends to create 263 additional manufacturing jobs at Terex locations in Northern Ireland over a four year period.

The project is still very much at an early stage and I can assure you that the Invest NI team is fully engaged with Terex senior management to enable progress. While a project remains live it would be inappropriate for Invest NI to release incremental progress updates due to company commerciality.

I know that you have expressed an interest in facilitating the progress of this project in the past, and I thank you for that.

I trust that you will maintain an active interest in the Terex project and work with us where you can to help its progress.

I will arrange for a copy of this letter to be sent to the Speaker's Office and that a copy will be placed in the Assembly Library.

Yours sincerely

ARLENE FOSTER MLA

Minister of Enterprise, Trade and Investment

